
“SIN”  # 2 

 

“Sin is the transgression of the law!”  I Jno. 3:4.  In our last article we pointed out that “law” has been as 
long as man has been, Rom. 5:14 - “from Adam to Moses.” It should be remembered that, “Sin is not 
imputed where there is no law,” Rom. 5:13.  After the Law of Moses, which was “added,” Gal. 3:19, it is 
stated, “Death passed to all men, for that all have sinned,” Rom. 5:12.  Our lesson before brought us to 
the “Law of the Spirit of life in Christ Jesus,” Rom. 8:2. 
 
May I affirm at the beginning of this paragraph, there is a law in the New Testament!  In Rom. 3:23 a 
conclusion is drawn, “all have sinned.”  Paul argues in chapter one of Romans that the Gentiles need 
the “Gospel,”  and he argues in chapter two that the Jew needs the “Gospel,” and concludes in Rom. 
3:23, “for all have sinned and fall short of the glory of God.”  From this we learn there have been “law” 
and the transgression of law and thus a need for man to be saved from their sins.  Please consider the 
“law” that is mentioned in the New Testament. 
 
1. “The law of the Spirit of life in Christ Jesus,” Rom. 8:2, is affirming there is a New Testament law.   
2. This law is called, “a law of faith,” Rom. 3:27;  3. It is called, “the law of Christ,” Gal. 6:2;  4. It is 
called, “the perfect law,” Jas. 1:25;  5. It is called, “the law of liberty,” Jas. 1:25, Jas. 2:9;  6. It is 
called, “the royal law,” Jas. 2:8;  7. It is called, “the law of God,”  Rom. 7:25;  8. It is called, “The law,” 
Jas. 2:9.  No man in his right mind would contend for there being no law in the New Covenant.  If there 
were no law there would be no sin, Rom. 5:13. 
 
In Jas. 2:1-13 there is a discussion concerning being a “a respecter of persons.”  According to the text 
such is a violation of the law.  The law violated is the, “Law of Liberty,” v. 12.  The “Law of Liberty” is 
the same as “The law of the Spirit of life in Christ Jesus,” Rom. 8:2. This is affirming the Christians in 
Jas. 2 were under the “Law of Christ,” Gal. 6:2. 
 
There have been those in the past who advocated our being under “GRACE” and not under “law.” 
According to some “grace” and “law” cannot co-exist together.  If we are not under “law,” there is no 
sin, Rom. 5:13, “Sin is not imputed where there is no law.”  If today, we are not under law then we must 
conclude there is no sin!  Recently I was reading an article by a fellow preacher and he quoted a man as 
saying: “Christianity is not a religion of rules.”  When I look at Phil. 3:16, “Only, whereunto you have 
attained, by that same rule let us walk,”  I recognize there is a standard, “rule,” and if there is a standard, 
all of the regulations listed in the standard would be considered as “rules.”  In Tit.2:11, “For the grace of 
God hath appeared, bringing salvation to all men,” we have the standard or rules given so man can be 
saved and that, the scheme of redemption, is referred to as grace!  So, we are not without law, or rules 
for us to live by and from the breaking of these rules there is sin in the world today.  “I have written unto 
you briefly, exhorting, and testifying that this is the true grace of God stand ye fast therein,” I Pet. 5:12.  
The “grace” in this passage is what was “written,” and it is what the brethren were “standing in.”  
 
Paul affirms in Heb. 9:14-15 that Jesus died that his blood might “cleanse those under the first 
covenant.”  Paul, in Rom. 5:9, affirms that the blood of Christ is our cleansing agent.  John the baptizer 
said, “Behold, the Lamb of God, that taketh away the sin of the world,” Jno. 1:29.  When one obeys the 
Gospel, at the point of being baptized, he receives the “remission of sins,” Acts 2:38; Acts 22:16.  
There had been “a transgression of law” and thus a need for “remission of sins.”  Provision is made for 
us to have the remission of sins through the Gospel.  This is the reason for an “alien” becoming a 
“Christian,” that he or she may have the “remission of their sins,” and draw near to God.         Caa ….. 
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